

The Intergovernmental Cooperation Authority for Harrisburg 2205 Forest Hills Drive #10 Harrisburg, PA 17112

April 24, 2020

Mayor Eric Papenfuse City of Harrisburg Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. City Government Center 10 N. Second Street Harrisburg, PA 17101

Dear Mayor Papenfuse:

On April 21, you shared via email that "given the economic uncertainty of the current pandemic, we won't be able to make decent financial projections until the end of the third quarter at the earliest, so the City hereby requests an extension on the 5-year plan submission until October 31, 2020."

As you know the Intergovernmental Cooperation Authority for Harrisburg ("Authority") considered this request for an extension of the deadline for your annual revision of the Five-Year Financial Plan, pursuant to Section 209(e)(2) of Act 124 of 2018, the Intergovernmental Cooperation Authorities Act for Cities of the Third Class ("Act 124"), at its board meeting on April 22.

Our response to your request comes in two parts:

- 1. The Authority approves your request for an extension of the submission deadline from April 30 to October 31, 2020; and
- 2. The Authority requests written monthly financial reports from the City.

Given the impact of the pandemic, the Authority members anticipate that the City's actual revenues and expenditures will vary, possibly dramatically, from those estimated in the Five-Year Financial Plan. Pursuant to Sections 203(c)(2), 204(c)(4)(xxvii), 203(c)(6), and 210(c), inter alia, of Act 124, the City shall provide information as the Authority deems necessary. We have communicated an example of the requested information to Bruce Weber via email on April 23, of which you are in receipt.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Audry Carter Chair

Authority Members c.c.